For us 2005 is best described in pictures, and we have a bunch.  Here are a few that we think highlights our very busy year.  

Starting in January with a week in San Francisco, half to attend MacWorld and half to vacation sightsee and visit with friends.  Thanks to Eric and Daga (and Psyche) for the wonderful hospitality.

While Laurie’s Mom and Dad were off on a 2-week cruise through the Panama Canal in celebration of their 50th wedding anniversary, Brian was preparing our future together.  He proposed on a wet-spring hike in Rocky Mountain National Park.  This picture was taken just before he got down on one knee on a snow covered bridge.

September 10th was the best day of our lives…so far!

A relaxing honeymoon to Aspen found us visiting the local sites.  This Ferrari was parked along the street – we weren’t the only ones to have our picture taken next to it.

On the way to our wedding reception, we detoured the limo to Laurie’s Grandma’s place.  At 91 years old she chose not to attend the ceremony so we took the wedding to her.  Here’s Karin (sister and Matron of Honor), Laurie (the bride), Grandma, Mom (the mother of the bride), and Brian (the groom).

Brian’s nephews John and Nathan stole the show.  Two-year-old John did a fine job as ring bearer, while his brother was just plain cute.

You can’t go to Aspen without going to the Maroon Bells.  And we were not disappointed.  Being it was the off-season we practically had the place to ourselves and had to wait for someone else to come along to snap this photo.  

Our 4-legged “kids” still continue to delight our days (and nights, sometimes).  Abby, the happiest Golden Retriever in the whole-wide world continues to go to doggie daycare a couple of times a week, is really good at snubbing us as we walk out the door on the days she doesn’t, and provides pure unconditional love and joy to us each and every day.  Caley, our aging feline doesn’t like to eat alone, is a great foot warmer, and keeps Abby in line, as you can probably tell in the picture.

Our yearlong home improvement project of finishing the basement in Laurie’s house finally was completed in early November.  Here’s a compilation of the progress from start to finish.  Thanks to all those who provided a hand along the way.  Everything from dumping scrap drywall in the neighborhood dumpster late after dark, lugging drywall from the street through the window, and spending hours and hours of mudding and sanding.  A very BIG thanks goes out to Laurie’s Dad – we would still be sanding if it weren’t for you!

We hope this finds you and yours happy and healthy!  We wish for Christmas blessings to all of you.  To stay updated on our activities, or to see more of the wedding photos, you can visit our website at http://homepage.mac.com/ibgarrett/Menu19.html  

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

